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Michelle Gregory

From: Denise Bunn

Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2006 11:47 AM
To: Michelle Gregory

Subject: FW: Another issue with ER/PR

Michelle — email from Dr. Howell re 4:30 meeting today

Benise Dunn

Executive Assistant to

Dr. Oscar Howell

Vice President - Medical Services & Diagnostics

c/o Administration, General Hospital

300 Prince Philip Drive, 8t. John's, Newfoundland A1B 3v6
Phone: 709-777-1308

Fax: 708-778-6307

E-mail. denise.dunn@easternhealth.ca

From: Oscar Howell

Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2006 11:20 AM
To: Denise Dunn

Subject: FW: Another issue with ER/PR

Oscar Howell, B.Med.Sc., M.D., MSc(A) (OH) FCBOM
Vice President

Medical Services and Diagnostics

Administration, General Hospital

300 Prince Philip Drive, St. John's, NL A1B 3Vé
Telephone: 709-777-1308; Fax; 7(09-778-6307
E-mail: oscar.howell@easternhealth.ca

Website: www.easternhealth.ca

From: Oscar Howell
Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2006 11:11 AM
To: Sharon Smith; Susan Bonnell; Heather Predham; Nebojsa Denic(HCCSJ); Terry Guiliver{HCCSJ); Pam Eliiott;

10/26/2006
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Director, Corporate Communications
708-777-1426 (1338)

From: Heather Predham

Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2006 8:38 AM

To: Oscar Howell; Nebojsa Denic(HCCSI); Terry Gulliver(HCCSJ); Pam Elliott; Pat Pilgrim; Susan Bonnell; Sharon
Smith; Kara Laing

Cc: Nancy Parsons; 'Leona Barrington'

Subject: Another issue with ER/PR

Hello everyone,

was diagnosed with breast cancer in 1999. Her original ER/PR was 30 and 40%. Upon
retesting her ER/PR was 0/0. This was rechecked twice by Mount Sinai and still no staining was revealed. The
original slides were assessed by pathology and it was found that the original interpretation was accurate. She was
one of the four patients that we classified as "retro converters”. In other words she original stained positive but
now was coming back negative, the opposite of our concem.

She had been treated with Tamoxifen from 1999 until 2004. This was switched to Femara for extended
adjuvant therapy. The Femara was discontinued in October 2005 because of side effects.

The pane! had much discussion and debate on how best to disclose this information o the client. The original
intent was a meeting with the clinical chiefs and someone form QRM but a complicating factor at the time was the
media coverage after the DCIS meetings. Upon further review the panel identified that we had earlier discovered
anther retro converter who was contacted via the most responsible physician, our usual process. Therefore, the
day after the panel meeting, September 8, 2006, Kara, on behalf of the panel, wrote Dr.. N to recommend
that she remain off the Femara and not receive any further hormonal therapy.

Yesterday afternoon, Nancy received a phone call from I ~pparently, Dr.- sent the letter to Dr.
T e family physician. Dr. ﬁcailed - d gave her the letter. [ ca!'ed Nancy to

get contact information on the group that is suing Eastern Health. (which Nancy declined to give)

I can only assume that Mr. Crosbie will now have another story. | anticipate that he will call for a tota! retest of
all ER/PR results. we did discuss that at the panel level, but there is a documented false positive rate with this test
and five out of 962 falls well within that range. Of course, we can revist this decision.

This entire ER/PR review has been very difficult and drawn out, with constant hard and difficult decisons being
made. The only thing making it bearable at ali was that we were doing what we had to do to make it right for our
patients...we were always "doing the right thing” Personally this, combined with the two situations involving Dr.
Ganguly in the past two weeks, has left me totally and absolutely disheartened.

Heather

Heather Predham

Assistant Director, Quality and Risk Management
Southcoftt Hall, Room 1204

100 Forest Road, St. John's, NL, A1A 1E5

Telephone: (709) 777-6126

Pager: (709) 570-9703
Fax: {709} 777-8033

10/26/2006
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Pat Pilgrim; Kara Laing

Cc: 'Nancy Parsons'; 'Leona Barrington'
Subject: RE: Another issue with ER/PR

I will - how about 4:30 this afternoon?

Oscar Howell, B.Med.Sc., M.D., MSc(A) (OH) FCBOM
Vice President

Medical Services and Diagnostics

Administration, General Hospital

300 Prince Philip Drive, St. John's, NL A1B 3V6
Telephone: 709-777-1308; Fax: 709-778-6307
E-mail: oscar.howell@easternhealth.ca

Website:

108

Eastern
Health

From: Sharon Smith

Sent: Thursday, October 26, 2006 10:40 AM

To: Susan Bonnell; Heather Predham; Oscar Howell; Nebojsa Denic(HCCS)); Terry Guiliver(HCCS); Pam Elliott;
Pat Pilgrim; Kara Laing

Cc: 'Nancy Parsons’; "Leona Barrington'

Subject: RE: Ancther issue with ER/PR

Heather an | were talking this morning, and we also felta meeting would be in order. Who wants to arrange it?

Sharon

From: Susan Bonnell

Sent: October 26, 2006 10:03 AM

To: Heather Predham; Oscar Howell; Nebojsa Denic(HCCSJ); Terry Gulliver(HCCS]); Pam Elliott; Pat Pilgrim;
Sharon Smith; Kara Laing

Cc: 'Nancy Parsons'; 'Leona Barrington'

Subject: RE: Another issue with ER/PR

This is very unfortunate news and it points once again at the fact that there are much bigger problems with this
test than just the ones Eastern Health is experiencing.

| think it is essential that we pull together an emergency meeting of the “group” to discuss this latest development.
We need to consider how we can position this before Ches Crosbie does it for us.

08

Eastern

Heailth

Susan Bonneli

10/26/2006






